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PUBLIC NOTICE #2 
 
RE: COVID 19 (Novel Coronavirus) & Impact to Municipal Service (March 18, 2020) 
 
The staff of the United Township of Head, Clara & Maria continues to work closely with the Renfrew County Health Unit 
and community partners to monitor the COVID-19 virus (coronavirus) and respond appropriately.  Residents are directed 
to the Renfrew County & District Health Unit for information and guidance on COVID-19 by visiting 
https://www.rcdhu.com/novel-coronavirus-covid-19-2/  
 
In addition to the recommendations sent earlier this week, the medical officer of health is also recommending self-
isolation for anyone over the age of 70 and for everyone returning from ANY country outside of Canada. It is also 
recommended that there be no gatherings with more than 10 people in attendance and that everyone to keep a 2m 
distance from other people.  
 
Updated Impact to Municipal Services  
 
As we continue to consider the wellbeing of residents and staff, and to encourage compliance with social distancing 
recommendations, please note the following changes that are effective today, March 18th, 2020 @ 4:00: 

 The Municipal Office will be closed to the public. Staff can still be contacted during regular business hours by 
phone @ 631-586-2526 or by email.  

 Both landfill sites are closed for public drop offs.  

 Roadside pick-up and routine road maintenance are not impacted at this time.  
 
This is in addition to the following changes that were implemented on March 16th, 2020: 

 The municipal hall will be closed and all scheduled events up to April 5th, 2020 have been cancelled.  

 The Public Library will be closed and all scheduled events up to April 5th, 2020 have been cancelled. The due 
date for any items that were due to be returned to the library during the closure will be extended until the 
library has reopened.  

 The regularly scheduled Council meeting of March 19th, 2020 has been cancelled.  
 
These closures will continue to be monitored and we will provide updates as information and direction becomes 
available to us.  
 
We would like to thank you for your cooperation and understanding as we work through this difficult and uncertain 
time.  
 
Sincerely,  
 
Mayor Debbie Grills       Charlotte Toope, Clerk-Treasurer 
d.grills@headclaramaria.ca       clerk@headclaramaria.ca  
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